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 Facebook Page:  Prairie Bowmen Archery - Lincoln Twitter: @pbarchery Instagram: prairiebowmen 

 
   

 

Shawn Powell 

 

Ryan Nemec 

 

Garrison Family 

Michelle & Alanna 

Prairie Bowmen Archery 
Club is a private, not for 
profit Archery Club 
established in 1954. 
 
Our indoor range is located 
at 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., 
Lincoln, NE and is open to 
our members 7 days a 
week/24 hours a day. 

 
Board Members 
 
President: 
 Jim Tubbs 
 402-430-7783 
 hunter55@allophone.com 
 
Vice President / Target Rep: 
 Chad Morgan 
 402-520-0343 
 clmorgan72@gmail.com 
 
Bowhunter Rep: 
 Danny Tubbs 
 402-525-3695 
 dtubbs402@gmail.com 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
 Chris Benson 
 402-540-0524 
 hoosierdaddy_ne@yahoo.com 
 
Range Master: 
 Harry Windle 
 402-450-4276 
 halwind.hw@gmail.com 
 
Youth Education Coordinator: 
 Steve Woitaszewski 
 402-450-3427 
 swoit@allophone.com 
 
Communication Coordinator: 
 Kelly Slama 
 402-429-9562 
 prairiekellycc@gmail.com 

President's Message 

by Jim Tubbs 

 

The last NASP archery tournament for the year, was held on Saturday April 22nd. 122 
archers competed. A couple schools are still practicing for another week or 2, getting ready 
for Nationals. Thank you to all that made this year a success and good luck to those 
headed to Nationals. 
 

Just a reminder that we are hosting a CPR/First aid/AED class on Saturday May 13th. Cost 
is $60.00 per person. Class starts at 9:30 am and will run 3-4 hours. If you’d like to sign up, 
please give me a call at 402-430-7783. I’d like to get a head count. 
 

3D season starts with the club this month. We have three 3D’s this month. We can always 
use help setting up, tearing down and maintaining lanes. 
 

Hope to see you all at the shoots! 
 

Jim Tubbs 

Please be sure to tag Prairie Bowmen 

 in your archery social media posts 

Question/Comment/Suggestion 

Contact one of your Prairie Bowmen Board Members 

ll that helped set up, tear down and run the 3D’s, both NASP and the 

regular one at the Deer & Game Expo. We had 70 plus shoot the regular 

3D and over 40 shoot the NASP 3D. Also want to give a big thanks to 

WELCOME NEW 

MEMBERS 



  Secretary/Treasurer Report 

by Chris Benson 

 

The April 19th Board meeting was called to order at 7:05pm at the range. 
 

Board members present:  Jim Tubbs, Danny Tubbs, Harry Windle, Steve Woitaszewski, Kelly Slama and Chris Benson 
 

Club members present: Caughlin Bohn and Patrick Sullivan 
 

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved, followed by the Treasurer’s report. 
 

Target:  League continues on Monday evenings. A shoot-off is planned for next week. 
 

Bowhunter:  Danny has a list of our current inventory of 3-D animals. Forty-one are usable for our first shoot. 
 
Youth:  Steve reported the current session has 44 shooters, 15 of them are new. 
 

Rangemaster:  Harry has contacted waste management in Lincoln regarding disposal of the old fluorescent bulbs. He 
also reported the roofing contractor has resprayed the roof, this should stop the leaks that have developed. 
 
Old Business:  Danny prepared a list of needed replacement 3-D targets and inserts. These will be ordered soon. 
 

Two adversals have been purchased. These will be flown at the range during shoots, and also at the Ike’s during our 3-D 
shoots. 
 

A riding lawn mower from Brodd’s Small Engine Repair has been donated the club in exchange for us providing and 
displaying a banner for him at the range. 
 

The range has been rented for a private party on May 20th from noon until 4:00. 
 

CPR, First-aid and AED classes will be held at the range on Saturday May 13th starting at 10:00 am. Cost is $60 per 
person. Pulse finders will be putting on the classes. 
 

New Business:  A work weekend is scheduled at the Ike’s on May 20th and 21st. The first 3-D will be held there on May 
27th and 28th. 
 

Club member Arlie Elsasser would like to become a USA Archery level 2 instructor. It was agreed the Club would pay for 
the instruction. 
 

Discussion was held regarding the need for a better vacuum cleaner for the range. It was moved and seconded to go 
ahead with purchasing one. Motion carried. 
 

New member applications were read and approved for: Shawn Powell, student Ryan Nemec, and the Michelle Garrison 
family. 
 

The next Board meeting is scheduled for May 17th at 7:00 pm at the range. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Chris Benson 
Secretary/Treasurer 

Keep your equipment safe and convenient at the indoor range. 
Lockers available for only $50/year or $30/6 months. 

Contact Chris Benson for more information. 



     

The spring JOAD archery class is in full swing. We've 
completed two weeks for the ten week session 
already, but we always have room for one more. 

For this session we have 45 total participants taking 
part in the two classes offered each Tuesday evening 
at 6PM and 7:30PM.  There will not be a session on 
May 23 but we'll still have a ten week session, to many 
coaches gone that week.  The next session will start 
July 11th. 

Of the 45 participants in this session 13 are new to 
archery.  If you know of someone that would like to try 
archery, take them under your wing or send them over 
to the JOAD class, and take a new archer bowhunting. 

Getting ready for work days coming up in preparation for 
this year's first 3D, May 27th and 28th at Ike's.  

Workdays for this event will be the previous weekend, May 
20th and 21st. 

Mowers, weed eaters, loppers, tree saws, pruners, small 
sledges, and anything else you have will be helpful. 

Your assistance and your ideas and input are always 
welcome and appreciated. It's a lot of work to put a 3D 
together. Hope to see several of you there. 

With the temperatures higher many people will be outside 
doing different activities. Perfect opportunities to do 
something kind for someone......just because you can. 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 
  

 
 
 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

NASP (East High) 
4:00-5:30pm 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:30-8:00pm 

  

NFAA Marked 3D 
Nationals 
Redding, CA 
5/5 – 5/7 -> 

 
 
 
USAA/JOAD State 
Marked 3D, CSAA 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
 

NASP (Pius) 
2:30-4:00pm 

 

USAA/JOAD State 
Marked 3D, CSAA 

 
 
 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

NASP (East High) 
4:00-5:30pm 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:30-8:00pm 

  

Gator Cup 
Florida 
5/12 – 5/14 -> 

CPR Class 
(Range closed 9:30am-
2pm) 

 

Big Indian 3D 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
 
 
 

Big Indian 3D 

 
 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 
 

Board Meeting 
7:00 pm 

  
 
 

Work Day at Ikes 

 
 
Archery Hike CSAA 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
Work Day at Ikes 

 
 

State Redding Golden 

Arrow 

 
 
 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

 
 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

   RANGE CLOSED 
for private grad party 

1pm-5pm 
 

3D @ Izaak Walton 

28 29 30 31    
 
 
 

3D @ Izaak Walton 

 
 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

    

 

Items in yellow are Prairie Bowmen events – https://www.prairiebowmen.com/calendar/ 
 

NASP will use lanes 1 – 16 
 

Contact area clubs regarding the status of their shoots - http://archerynebr.sportsontheweb.net/ 
 

http://archerynebr.sportsontheweb.net/

